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MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 18TH JANUARY 2017 
 
Present:  In Attendance:  Chairman  K Walters 
      Vice Chair  J Laming              

                    Councillor  D Maxwell 
  Councillor  B Grimes 

      Councillor  D Hudson 
      Clerk   J Halsall 
      Ward Councillor A White 
 
Chairman’s opening remarks and Declarations of interest 
None 
 

1. Apologies of absence 
None 
 

2. Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 14th December 2016 
RESOLVED that the minutes be signed. 

 
3. Matters arising from the minutes 

Flood Lighting on the War Memorial.      Action: JH/JL 
RESOLVED to contact residents directly near the memorial before approaching DMBC. 
Renew 5 signs (Coat of Arms).  Various Quotes had been received around £600 each, 
further quotes to be obtained. 
New Notice Board.  Quotes still required      Action: JH 
New Gazebo 
RESOLVED to purchase at a cost of £180     Action: DM 
 

4. Playing field/Pinfold 
Councillor Maxwell reported on the playing fields poor condition. 
Branches still need cutting.  Agreed 18th Feb at 10am 
Leaves need to be cleared 
RESOLVED Councillor Walters to contact the grounds maintenance 
Councillor Walters to submit the Annual Charity Return.   Action: KW/JH 
 

5. Poor’s Field 
Councillor Laming reported on the Christmas Lunch all went OK.  Costing £560.   
Thank you card was sent to Sheila from the Ukulele band 
Balance as at 31.12.16 £265.15 (Successful raffle held) 
Councillor Laming has submitted the Annual Charity Return 
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6. Planning 
The land on Lady well field (adjacent to Holly Lodge) on Burghwallis Lane. This has still not 
been put back to its original state.   
RESOLVED Clerk to contact planning      Action: JH 
Councillor White reported on proposed plans of a Horse Arena near Owston Lodge.  This 
application has been withdrawn. 
 

7. Financial Matters 
Bank statements checked and signed accordingly.      

 
8. Correspondence 

Emails all circulated. 
 Register of Electors to be requested.      Action: JH 

Councillor White reported on the Boundary changes which would be published shortly.   
A second round of consultations would take place. 

 
9. Neighbourhood Plan 

A final meeting with DMBC to be held to complete the process. 
All Paperwork to be archived at Balby     Action: KW  
           

10. Events Committee 
Meeting to be held on 27th January for the event to be held on 30th July at Squirrel Wood. 
     

11. Website 
A new Local Hero’s blog has been added in acknowledgement of the good work carried out 
in our village. 
616 Hits with 803 Page Views 
The Church Magazine has also been added to the website and further discussions to take 
place with Father Richard Walton. 

 
12. ‘Battle’s Over’ 

Sunday 11th November 2018.  The Beacon needs attention but does still work. 
Discussions would take place with British Legion regarding an event. Action: KW/JL 
 

13. Any Other Business 
Councillor Grimes reported on the planting of the Whips on Scorcher Hills Lane, These 
have been planted without the rabbit guards or canes.  Councillor Grimes agreed to keep 
an eye on them. 
No confirmation received of how many have been planted.  Councillor Grimes to contact 
Bob Ellis from DMBC.        Action: BG  
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Councillor Hudson reported on dumped Asda trollies.  Councillor Walters reported on food 
and bins being dumbed.  These are in Skellow woods area and have been reported but as 
yet not been moved. 
 
Councillor White reported on the bus service that has been well received.  Parking issues 
where the bus turns in Askern are being addressed.  Renewal of contract June/July 2017 
 

14. Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 27th February 2017 at Burghwallis Public house.  
Commencing at 7pm.   
 

 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.40pm. 


